City of Haines Newsletter

December 2013
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Public Notice
Please Note this Issue has been Resolved
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER
Tests Showed Coliform Bacteria in the City of Haines Water
Our water system recently violated a drinking water standard. Although this incident was not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we did to correct this situation. We routinely monitor for drinking water contaminants. We took 5 samples to test for the presence of coliform bacteria during October. [3 samples/60 percentage] of our samples showed the presence of total coliform bacteria. The standard is that no more than [1 sample per month/5 percent of samples] may do so. 

What should I do?

You do not need to boil your water or take other corrective actions. However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor. People with severely compromised immune systems, infants, and some elderly may be at increased risk. These people should seek advice about drinking water from their health care providers. General guidelines on ways to lessen the risk of infection by microbes are available from EPA’ Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1 (800) 426-4791 or the Department of Human Services, Drinking Water Program, at (971) 673-0408.
What does this mean?

This is not an emergency. If it had been, you would have been notified immediately. Coliform bacteria are generally not harmful themselves. Coliforms are bacteria which are naturally present in the environment and are used as an indicator that other, potentially-harmful, bacteria may be present. Coliforms were found in more samples than allowed and this was a warning of potential problems. 
Usually, coliforms are a sign that there could be a problem with the system’ treatment or distribution system (pipes). Whenever we detect coliform bacteria in any sample, we do follow-up testing to see if other bacteria of greater concern, such as fecal coliform or E. coli, are present. We did not find any of these bacteria in or subsequent testing, and further testing shows that this problem has been resolved.

What happened? What was done?
Routine water samples tested positive for coliform. The City immediately increased the amount of chlorine added to the water and retested. Test results indicated no coliform present after the increase in chlorination began. For more information, please contact the City of Haines at 541-856-3366, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon.

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail. 

This notice is being sent to you by the City of Haines. State Water System ID#:41-00362.  Date distributed: December 1, 2013 

Public Works 
Please welcome the City's new Public Works employee Charles Hilderbrand. Please take the time to introduce yourself to Charles and make him feel welcome in the community. Charles and his wife Victoria will be making Haines their new home.
Christmas Bazaar

The 2nd Annual Elkhorn Grange Christmas Bazaar will be Saturday, December 7, 2013, 9 am - 2 pm at 925 Third Street. Tables available for $10.00 each. Please contact Joann Illingsworth at 541-856-3435. Lunch available 11 am - 1 pm. Proceeds to benefit the Elkhorn Grange Community Events.
Haines Marketplace
The Haines Marketplace is now open for local vendors to showcase their products: art, business, foods, antiques, crafts, apparel etc. Located next to the Haines Steak House in the former ESD building. New owners Jerry & Cindy Endicott and Son are hoping to provide a way for area residents to buy and sell their products locally. There are over 40 spaces available with lots of room to expand. You rent a booth and number your items, they do the selling for you.  Cindy is available to answer insurance questions for current Country Financial clients, and also offer free quotes to anyone wanting a comparison, or having questions on the new health care requirements. Hours: Thursday-Saturday 10 am - 6 pm and Sunday 12 pm - 5 pm. For more information call 541-519-2612 or email: hainesmarketplace@gmail.com.
Landfill 

The Landfill hours are Saturdays 8am - 1pm closed Holiday weekends. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates by calling 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.

Planning Commission, Landfill & Planning Committees
Volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission oversees planning projects within the City. Volunteers are also needed for serve on the Landfill and Planning committees. The Landfill committee will be reviewing the Landfill fees and policies. The Planning committee will be reviewing the existing planning ordinances. Contact the City Office to volunteer.
Be a part of your City
I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, December 10, 2013, 6:00 pm at the City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
Mayor Dennis Anthony: 541-403-0723

Council President Connie Pound: 541-856-3347
City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Councilor Kathy Ritch: 541-519-5712

Councilor Dawn O'Grady: 541-856-3562

Councilor Sharon Dinger: 541-856-3404

Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264
Councilor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334

Public Works Charles Hilderbrand: 541-910-0708
The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

